
Stanclift Cove Authority Regular Meeting 
Monday, June 15, 2020 at 6:30 pm 

Virtual Zoom Meeting 

1. Call meeting to order  

At 6:32 pm, Penny Miller called the meeting to order. Commission members in attendance: 
Penny Miller, Wil Wesley, John Doyle, and Erik Perotti. 

Absent: Mike Kinsley 

Also in attendance:  Eileen Andryzeck and Aaron Jack 

2.  Approval of Minutes, June 1st Regular Meeting  

John made a motion to approve the minutes from the June 1st regular meeting. Wil seconds. All 
agree. 

3. Getting ready to open 

Ticket sales from the 13th went very well, a long steady line, 156 sold. Something to think about 

for next year. Good idea to fill out the form beforehand.  

Introduction to Aaron Jack, possible new member of the commission.  

Clean up went well, place looked really good. It is recommended that we give lifeguards more 

clear assignments as to what to do during the cleanup. Some guards were not sure what to do.  

Re-certifications will happen at a later date. The certifier will send a bill for work he did Saturday.  

Don Stein recommended a local landscaper to do the landscaping job.  

Looking for walkie-talkies – Penny contacted Christine Hayward, not sure where they went.  

Supplies – Penny ordered more wipes, Eileen said supplies amounts look good.  

Cameras- Erik and Wil will check out cameras. Possibly Ring. Wil suggested maybe getting an 

opinion on where cameras should be placed, possibly the state trooper who responded. Aaron 

suggested SimpliSafe.  

John reminded we have to decide what to do if someone is caught, and if we are prepared to 

prosecute.  

4. Social Distancing 

Capacity – agreement is on 60 cars, 40 groups on the beach, and 20 groups at picnic tables. 

For now we will cut it at 60 cars and see what the beach looks like.  

State guidelines require 50% capacity, and 40/20 fits that guideline. Wil and Eileen commented 

that capacity will happen likely on holidays and weekends. 

Erik suggested a car line if we were to reach capacity. Members could wait in their cars if they 

choose. Wil suggested that it be clear somewhere (signs, website) that this could be done.  



Walkers and bicycle riders are okay to come in as long as they have proof of membership.  

Penny will order a “Filled to Capacity” sign.    

 

5. Maintainance 

The vandalized door was fixed using wood we already had. Erik will put up 2nd canopy by the 

road for a supervisor to check stickers. There will also be a line for sticker sales. 

Erik asked what to do with the docks. It’s taking up space on the beach. John will contact 

Barkhamsted Works Dept. to push the docks back as far as possible toward the trees.  

Penny explained that Porta-Potties will be moved to block the old bathrooms and allow for 

access away from the road. Porta-potties are cleaned once a week, but supervisors will have to 

re-supply during the week.  

The commission decided to give out gift cards to Mr. Andryzeck and Jeff Benham for fixing the 

door, 50 dollars each, to the Royal Coachman Tavern in Riverton. John agreed to get the gift 

cards.  

Erik made a motion to buy the gift cards, Wil seconds. All agree. 

John motions to adjourn the meeting at 7:07. Wil seconds. All agree. 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Erik Perotti 

Stanclift Cove Authority 

Co-Secretary/Treasurer 

 


